
Agenda Report 

TO: CITY COUNCIL DATE: September 24,2007 

FROM: CITY MANAGER 

SUBJECT: ADOPT A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE CITY MANAGER TO 
ENTER INTO LICENSE AGREEMENTS FOR TEMPORARY 
SHORING WITH RESPECT TO PRIVATE DEVELOPMENTS 

RECOMMENDATION 

It is recommended that the City Council adopt a resolution granting the City Manager 
authority to enter into license agreements approved as to form by the City Attorney's 
office for temporary shoring purposes within the public right-of-way. 

BACKGROUND 

Many developers have incorporated subterranean parking into the design of their 
projects in order to meet parking requirements. Depending on the depth of the 
structure, temporary shoring may be required by OSHA. In many cases, developers 
choose to use temporary tie-backs and soldier beams for their shoring. Since 
developers prefer to maximize their space, this typically places the walls of the 
parking structure at their property lines, thus requiring the use of the public right-of- 
way for their temporary shoring. 

For all past projects where this is the case, the city has entered into a license 
agreement with the property owner to allow this temporary shoring in the public right- 
of-way. These documents are typically boiler plate in form and have minimal 
changes from one property to the next. The only changes to the document are with 
respect to the specific location of the project, property information, ownership 
information, and removal requirements. 

Our current process requires the applicant to first ensure, by way of a title report, 
that they or the City has the underlying fee title to the portion of the public right-of- 
way where the temporary shoring is placed. If the title information is in order, the 
request is routed to different agencies and utilities for their review, the licensed 
agreement is prepared by staff and submitted to the applicant, the applicant 
executes the license agreement indicating their acceptance of all terms and 
conditions, and then it is taken to City Council for approval where City Council 
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adopts the license agreement and directs the City Manager to execute the document 
by way of resolution. 

One of the built-in terms for license agreements for temporary shoring is the 
automatic termination of the agreement after the temporary shoring is no longer 
required. This term is typically eighteen months. 

Due to the number of temporary shoring agreements that are presented to the City 
Council on a regular basis, staff recommends that a standard form, as approved by 
the City Attorney's office, be approved and that the City Manager is given authority 
to execute the documents. All existing reviews will remain in place for the 
processing of this type of license agreement. The only difference will be that the 
City Council will not need to approve each one. An example of the proposed 
standard license agreement for temporary shoring is attached. Segments that are 
left blank will be completed based on the specific projects. 

This is a significant savings on staff time for processing the document through the 
City Council. 

FISCAL IMPACT 

All costs for processing the License Agreement will still be paid for by the developer. 

Respectfully submitted, 
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